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Due to a planned system upgrade, there will be a temporary Online Banking outage beginning the 

evening of Thursday, May 23. 

 

 

Throughout the weekend, we will have extended telephone access at (205) 668-0711 to assist you 

with your banking needs.   

Online Banking, Mobile Banking and Telephone Banking will be offline beginning the evening of 

Thursday, 5/23/24. We expect to restore access to these systems during the weekend.  Please check 

our website for updates regarding restoration of these services.  

ATM deposits and balance inquiries will not be available starting the evening of Thursday, May 23, 

however, you may still use the ATM to make a withdrawal.  ATM terminals will enter a planned 

outage for all functionality, including withdrawals on Monday May 27.  We expect a full restoration 

of ATM functionality on Tuesday, May 28.  

As we migrate systems, all customers will receive a one-time, interim statement dated May 23, 

2024.  You will receive this statement by mail; however, normal delivery preferences will resume in 

June 2024. 

Following system upgrades, statements dated before May 2024 will not immediately be available in 

Online Banking.  These will be restored in the near future. However, you may contact the bank at 

205-668-0711 and we will be glad to provide these to you.  

Deposits made on Friday, May 24 will be posted with an effective date of May 24. However, they 

may not be reflected until Saturday, May 25.   
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